
Friends of Cutler meeting Minutes 5/8/15

Sarah Olson: Welcome and introduction to our guest speaker Patrick Belmonte from Change is Simple

Patrick Belmonte, Change is Simple: Patrick gave an overview of the prgram they did with Cutler’s students ths year; they hope t inspire kids to make a difference as adults protecting the environment and living a healthy lifestyle

Sarah Olson: Gave an update on the adult social which made approximately $9200; sarah also recognized the many volunteers who made teacher appreciation week a success

Kathleen O’Connor: presented minutes from last meeting which were voted on and approved

Amy Howell: Free Money!! All Kindergarten through 2nd grade kids will be getting a free cake walk ticket for Family Fun Night because they brought in a lot of box tops; the free reccess award is going to the first grade

Jenn Clifford: Classroom placement for next year is underway.  The teachers work together to design groups of kids and communities that work together well with the idea that any taech can teach any group of kids, emphasis on finding the right dynamic of kids who work well together; MCAS math starts next week, last day of school is 6/23 at 11:15; Fingerprinting is now required by the State for all volunteers who could potentially be alone with kids, the prints only need to be taken once while your child id in school, there is a $35fee and you have to go to Salem to have them done, we are looking into bringing in amobile fingerprinting unit for the fall so that fingerprints can be done on sight without having to go to Salem

A motion was made to have FOC subsidize fingerprints costs ($35 fee) for any family that needs assistance, motion was seconded and approved.

Sarah Olson: School Improvement- research into purchasing a shade structure for the back playground is underway with the hopes of purchasing that and also to build some storage for the foundation of the outdoor learning center; we ar aslo beginning planning for phase two which will likely includeexpanding the mulch area to install a new climbing structure, replacing the monkey bars and re-siding the sandbox, and adding soe natural seating

Jacqui Moynihan: Family Fun Night - there will be lots of new activities this year - kite making, The Audobon will be there with hands on activities, the Edfund will be there with “minute to Win it” games, Change is Simple will be there with the traler garden and an activity to build windmills

Pat Krysiak: gave an update on Cultural Enrichment, there were many activities in the schhol in the last month, Boston Improv, Origami and Change is Simple; there is a coin drive to collect money to purchase a windmill that would power a school in Mulawi; in June Afro-Brazilian dance troupe is coming

Next and last Friends meeting willbe held following the All School meeting on Wednesday 6/3 at 9:00.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Kathleen O’Connor, Secretary


